Town of New Glarus, Green County Board of Review (BOR) 12th of May 2021

- 1. Pursuant to notice duly given for a Board of Review meeting, Deirdre Vanko, Assessor, Chris Narveson, Chairman of Board of Supervisors, Matt Streiff, First Supervisor, Troy Pauli, Second Supervisor, Jim Hoesly, Third Supervisor, and Jesse Wahl, Clerk-Treasurer, convened at 5 pm. on Wednesday, 12th of May 2021, at the New Glarus Town Hall.
- 2. Roll Call was taken: C. Narveson, present; T. Pauli, present; J. Hoesly, present; M. Streiff, present.
- 3. Chris Narveson confirmed that the Board of Review meeting was properly noticed.
- 4. Chris Narveson was appointed as chair for the Board of Review.
- 5. Troy Pauli was appointed as vice-chair for the Board of Review.
- 6. The clerk presented proof that Chris Narveson and Troy Pauli completed BOR training in 2020 and Matt Streiff completed BOR training in 2021.
- 7. The clerk stated that the Town of New Glarus does have on file Ordinance No. July 2020, which states that income and expense information that residents may provide to the assessor shall be kept confidential. Such information must be provided by residents seeking to use the income method of establishing value. The ordinance is required pursuant to Wis. Stat. §70.47(7)(af).
- 8. Ms. Vanko noted there will be new BOR training requirements beginning in 2022. All BOR members will need to receive yearly training. One must receive training in person; the others may obtain it virtually.
- 9. Ms. Vanko stated the filing assessment report is no longer used, but the assessment will be in balance.
- 10. The assessment roll was received from the assessor and accepted by the clerk. No changes from Open Book were noted.
- 11. The clerk stated that no notices were received prior to BOR. No additional notices were received at BOR.
- 12. There were no objections to assessment hearings

- 13. Ms. Vanko offered the Assessment Roll for board review.
- 14. There were no corrections needed.
- 15. The assessor verified that if there were open book changes they were included in the assessment role.
- 16. The board reviewed the assessment roll- there were no other taxpayers present.
- 17. No additional dates were set for BOR.
- 18. At 7 pm., the chairman stated that the board of review had been properly assembled and all business was complete. Jim Hoesly made a motion to close the Board of Review for 2021, which was seconded by Troy Pauli. The motion carried by unanimous voice vote.

Submitted on 1st of June 2021

Jesse Wahl Clerk-Treasurer Town of New Glarus